
 
Worship Leaders:          9/7   9/14 
Opening Prayer:          Levi Smith  Ben Cook 
Announcements:          Gary Enriquez  Bob Pusey 
Song Leader:                 Daniel Leonhart  Lane Ormerod 
Communion:                 Ian Napier  John Wood 
Scripture Reading:            Jeremy Deford  Val Rodriguez 

Verse:   Genesis 2:8-15  TBD 
Elder’s Prayer:                David St. Martin  Mike Truan 
Greeters:                        Don & Marie  Claire & David 
AV:             Alice & Sue  Jeremy & Tim 

CONTACT US: 

MINISTER:   
Jeb Bristow-Hanna  
minister@ckcoc.org  

YOUTH & OUTREACH MINISTER : 
Ian Napier 
ian@ckcoc.org 

SECRETARY:   
Dani Vela 
secretary@ckcoc.org 

TREASURER: 
Terri Johnston 
treasurer@ckcoc.org 

MILITARY MEMBER POC: 
Andrew & Elizabeth Garton 
military@ckcoc.org 

ELDERS: 
Lane Ormerod  
David St. Martin  
*Michael Truan (elder of the month)          
elders@ckcoc.org 

DEACONS: 
Gary Enriquez—Administrative 
Gary McArthur—Seniors 
Bob Pusey—Missions 
deacons@ckcoc.org 

GIVE: 
IN PERSON there is a wooden contri-
bution box attached to the wall at the 
back of the auditorium.  

ONLINE follow the link at 
www.ckcoc.org/giving 

MAIL a check with your donation to:  
Central Kitsap Church of Christ  
PO Box 2495 Silverdale, WA 98383 

MINISTRIES: 

 
OPPORTUNITIES TO PRAY 

• The Long family: Josh continues to battle with MS, Steve’s 
brother Chuck is battling cancer, and Steve’s mom broke her hip 
and pelvis. Prayers for strength and healing for their whole family. 

• Randy Bartholomew needs prayers for his upcoming double 
bypass heart surgery after discovering serious complications.  

• Timothy, a participant in a prison ministry in CA that Randy 
works with, and his sister Shannon have expressed an interest in 
learning about Jesus. Prayers that their interest will be turned into 
a desire to follow Jesus, and for the volunteers like Randy who 
are working with them. 

ONGOING PRAYERS: 
Nora Dial - doing well and positive through chemo, praise God! 
Stacy  Hopson - Ernie’s niece battling cancer for the 3rd time 
Wes McCombs - Success in creating a healthier lifestyle 
Alice Helgeson - Health  
Jayne Phillips - Health 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

Join us again each week for our Wednesday Night Dinners at 6pm 
followed by a time of study.  

A new Sunday morning bible class quarter is started TODAY. 
Adults can join Steve Zahl in the Fellowship Hall as he goes through 
bible history and the Names of God, Jesus, and the Holy Spirit. Mary 
Spaun’s teaching team will be taking over teaching the elementary 
age group while Ian & Melanie will be starting a class on Hymnal 
History in the youth group. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CK is having a Teen Lock-In on Friday the 12th-Saturday morning. 
All youth group are invited to join in on this all-nighter packed full 
with a late night devo, games, food, and fun! See Ian for details. Ex-
act time TBD. 

Check out these additional Youth Group events coming soon! More 
details available on our website or talk to Ian. 

Bob’s Corn Maze ~ 9/27 & Apple Cider Press ~ 10/10-10/12  

LIFE GROUPS: 
* Meeting this week 

ADULT GROUP 
Mike Truan or Paul Pattison 
Pattison home 
1st & 3rd Saturday at 10am 

BUILDING GROUP  
Doug Naylor or Steve Zahl   
Fellowship Hall @ 12:30pm 
1st Sunday of each month 

*SENIOR LADIES GROUP 
Teresa H. or Maydeana P. 
Teresa Hoover’s Home 
Tuesday at 10:30am 

PORT ORCHARD GROUP 
Tim Spaun or Val Rodriguez 
Spaun Home 
Ask for meeting times 

SILVERDALE FAMILY GROUP 
Levi & Kayla Smith  
Fellowship Hall 
Ask for meeting times 

PRAYER TEAM 
Bob & Teresa Pusey 
Room 1, Sunday Mornings 
Online, Tuesdays @ 6pm 
Prayer requests can be sent to 
prayers@ckcoc.org 

ATTENDANCE   08/30- 126 
CONTRIBUTION  08/30 - $1,400 
Dollar Sunday: $1,100 
CK FOOD BANK: 2,264 lbs. Total 

PORT LUDLOW GROUP 
John Wood 
Schaffer Home @7pm 
2nd Monday of each month  



WELCOME 
Thank you for worshipping with us!  If you are a guest joining us, 
please take a moment to fill out a guest card so we can connect 
with you. Communion is available at the table in the back of the 
auditorium.  

We encourage children to participate in worship with their 
parents,  however, a nursery is available in Room 4 during 
worship services.  

CONTACT US   

Church Office:    

Phone:  360-692-4900  

Website:  www.ckcoc.org   

Email:  info@ckcoc.org  

Online Worship Available   
At ckcoc.org/media/live  

 

SUNDAY BIBLE CLASSES 

 9:30 am to 10:30 am 

ADULT CLASS:   
Who Do You Say I Am? 
 Steve Zahl-  Fellowship Hall 
 
YOUTH GROUP (GRADES 6-12): 
Hymnal History 
Ian Napier - Room 9 
 
CHILDREN’S CLASSES (Ages 2-5th gr.) 
Life of Jesus 
Room  11/12  &  Room 3 (2/3yrs) 
 
 

Cradle Roll - (Ages 0-2) Room 4 

Physical Address: 
11898 Central Valley Rd NE 
Poulsbo, WA 98370 
 
Mailing Address: 
PO Box 2495   
Silverdale, WA 98383 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 7TH, 2025 

WORSHIP SERVICE 

A MESSAGE FROM THE ELDERS: 

During the month of September, we will be exploring Christian 
Community. 1 Peter 2:9 “But you are a chosen people, a royal 
priesthood, a holy nation, a people belonging to God, that you 
may declare the praises of him who called you out of darkness 
into his wonderful light.” 

Peter never uses the word “church” in referring to these people, 
but other New Testament writers do. The word “church” has the 
meaning of those called out. We have been called out of the 
world to show God through his son Christ Jesus. Paul and John 
both use the word church to reference a group of believers wor-
shiping together in a geographical location. Examples of this are: 
the church in Jerusalem and the church in Ephesus. We are the 
church in Central Kitsap. 

Paul writes in Romans 12 “Just as each of us has one body with 
many members, and these members do not all have the same 
function, so in Christ we who are many form one body, and each 
member belongs to all the others. We have different gifts, accord-
ing to the grace given us.” 

The takeaway for the first week in September, we are all important 
together in the church to demonstrate the Kingdom of God! 

Your Shepherds 

 10:45 am 

Preacher: 
Jeb Bristow-Hanna 

MISSION CORNER: 

 

Here are some LST newsletter excerpts from Leslie Altrock, Pro-
grams Director of LST, encouraging Christians everywhere to join 
the mission: 
“In Luke 10, Jesus reminds us that “the harvest is plentiful, but the 
workers are few.” This is true for LST Connect! Right now, we have 
20 eager readers from Brazil, 
Argentina, Belgium, Ecuador, 
China, Vietnam, and India who 
are waiting to practice their 
English while reading the Bi-
ble. 
Here’s how you can help: 
would you be willing to spread 
the word? Could you make a 
quick social media post about 
why LST Connect is such a 
meaningful way to serve? 
Our prayer is to match every 
one of these readers with a 
Christian worker in the next 
two months. With your help, 
we can make it happen!” 

 
Coach Spotlight: Ginger Ward 
This is me - on the left- and my LST reader in Argentina, Emilia. I 
was blessed to go on a LST trip to meet her in person and read 
with other wonderful people in Buenos Aires. Emilia and I have 
been reading for 5 years together and she is such a dear friend. 
She came to Texas to visit me this year!  I will always be grateful 
that LST has given me a unique way to make new friends while I 
share my faith in Jesus with them. I have also had the opportunity 
to go to Poland and Germany on LST trips. What adventures I 
could share!  
This is an exciting year for me as I have been married for 35 years 
to my husband Bob, my oldest son is getting married and my 
younger son and his wife are expecting our first grandchild.  
I enjoy being a LST coach because I feel like I am sharing in the 
good work my assigned 
workers do for others. 
They are reading God's 
words and sharing their 
lives. I get to pray over my 
workers by name each 
week just imagining how 
God is working powerfully 
through the time they give. 
It’s a great joy for me. 


